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Welcome to Luxulyan School
We are a happy school with a strong sense of teamwork and collaboration, where staff work exceptionally

hard, learning with children effectively.

At Luxulyan, we want children to excel academically and just as importantly, we want to develop the “whole

child” who feels safe, confident and happy. It is always our aim to have as much fun and enjoyment as we

possibly can when learning , to create the truly ‘memorable learning experiences’. This is reflected in our

Mission Statement:

Grow – Learn- Enjoy – Excel

We are passionate about learning. You can access our website www.luxulyan.eschool.co.uk to give you a

clear understanding of how we aim to provide children with the best possible learning experiences whilst

in out care.

We welcome visits to the school so that parents and carers can find out more about us. Please telephone

the School Office on 01726 850397 to arrange an appointment.

We look forward to working with you to develop your child’s desire to explore, learn and succeed.

Mr S Gynn (Executive Headteacher)

Mrs E Williams (Acting Head of School)

http://www.luxulyan.eschool.co.uk/


Luxulyan School Ethos and Values
Luxulyan School is a place where…

 All children are happy

 Teachers and children work hard

 Teachers learn collaboratively with pupils

 It’s good to learn from your mistakes

 Every child matters and all are looked after

 Learning is memorable and enjoyable

 Bullying is not an issue but if there is a problem it is dealt with

 Our classrooms are bright, cheerful and exciting places

 Children look forward to coming to school 

 We make friends and keep them

 Children can talk about their worries to teachers and friends

 Older children look after younger ones and help them along the way

 You arrive happy and leave happy with lots of interesting things to tell people at home

 Children are considerate and show good manners to everyone



Luxulyan School Uniform Policy
Uniform is very important and we expect all parents to support our policy – all pupils are required to 

wear school uniform

The uniform consists of:

 A bottle green top embroidered with the Luxulyan School logo (preferable) or a plain bottle 

green top (also acceptable). Parents may choose from the various styles as follows:

Full zip fleece

Sweatshirt – crew neck or V neck

Sweat cardigan

Cardigan

 Grey of black trousers or skirts/pinafores

 White shirts/blouses or polo shirts (long or short sleeved) but not T-shirts

 For summer: children may wear formal (not casual) grey/black shorts instead of long trousers and 

girls may wear checked/striped green and white dresses

 School shoes need too be black. Trainers are not to be worn, except for PE. Sandals can be worn 

in the warmer weather – but not ‘flip flop’ types, ‘Reefs’ or ‘Crocs’ as they are not suitable for the 

school environment.

 For PE children will require a coloured T-shirt in their team colour, black shorts and 

plimsolls/trainers. The T-shirt can be purchased from Cornwall Screenprint.

 A PE bag will also be required which can be of any colour (this makes it easier for the children, 

especially the younger ones, to recognise their own bag)

 Please can all uniform be named.

 Please note: tight skirts, leggings, long baggy trousers, high heels or fashion sandals are not 

suitable.

Cornwall Screenprint:

72 Stennack Road, Holmbush, St Austell. Tel: 

01726 68689 www.cornwallscreenprint.com

Speranza Printwear and Embroidery 

Clothing:

10 Fore Street, St Austell. Tel: 01726 70767 

www.speranzaclothing.co.uk

School Trends:

Tel: 0114 251 2501

https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/

LuxulyanPrimaryPL305EE



The School Day

 School gates open 8.30am

 Mid morning break time 10.45am – 11am

 Lunchtime 12.00pm-1pm

 End of School 3pm Ash Class (Reception) 3.05pm rest of the school

 After school clubs Monday-Thursday 3.15pm-4pm

School Meals

 School Meals are provided by Chartwells

 From their website in 2020: For over a quarter of a century, Chartwells has 
focused on helping those in education to build strong bodies, sharp minds and 
lead long, healthy lives. It’s our aim for every student to have the same 
opportunity to develop and make a positive contribution at school, and it’s our 
job to help them do it. We do this by providing fresh, healthy and great tasting 
meals throughout the day.



Reception
The Reception children are taught in Ash class and they follow the EYFS curriculum. The children

have high quality provision, both indoors and outdoors. The children are taught by a wide range

of inspirational adults and join in regularly with the rest of the school at lunchtime and during

whole school assemblies.

Key Stage 1
Year 1 and 2 are primarily taught one class. Some Year 1’s this year however (2020-2021) will also
be taught in Ash Class, alongside the EYFS pupils to allow for a more gradual transition. The rest of
the Year 1’s and Year 2’s will be taught in Beech class. In these key year groups we enable children to
thrive and learn through a broad and exciting curriculum. With a flexible approach to Year 1, Year 2
pupils are also able to have targeted learning time, focussed on their key learning outcomes. Close
links are fostered with Key Stage 2 enabling a smooth transition.

Our Key Stage 2 classes are arranged as follows: Year 3 and 4 in Sycamore class and Year 5

and 6 in Oak Class. Our aim in Key Stage 2 is to develop our pupil’s levels of independence and

create young well rounded citizens who are respectful and enthusiastic. By Year 6, they should be

fully prepared for the next stage in their education. In Key Stage 2 there are several options to

undertake residential visits. Previous visits have included Porthpean and Delaware Outdoor

Centres, River Dart camp site and the Isles of Scilly Cornwall Outdoor Centre. There are also lots

of extra curricular activities on offer and we are always looking to make links with other schools

to increase our competitive opportunities.

Key Stage 2





Our School in the Community

Yoga Choir Football High 5 (Netball)

Spanish Mindfulness ITC Cross Country

Keyboard tuition Plymouth Argyle PE training sessions Art Club

Communication with Parents/Carers
At Luxulyan School we highly value our relationship with parents/carers as it is important that the
school and home link is strong and effective. We actively encourage parents/carers to talk to class
teachers if they have any concerns about their child. In addition, we have termly parental consultation
to discuss academic progress. We use Tapestry in Reception and Class Dojo from Years 1-6 and our
website is regularly updated with information. Newsletters are emailed home weekly.

Extra-Curricular Activities

Luxulyan School is a thriving village school with close community links. We regularly visit the village hall

and church to add to our learning experiences and we have a strong link with our PALS (Parent’s

Association Luxulyan School). We use the local environment around us and regularly visit Luxulyan

Valley. Since 2016, we have participated in the St Austell Speech and Music Festival. We are also

members of Mid Cornwall Sports Network.



Contact Details

School

Luxulyan School

Luxulyan

Bodmin

PL30 5EE

Telephone: 01726 850397

Email: secretary@luxulyansch.org

www.luxulyan.eschool.co.uk

Safeguarding

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mr Gynn

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs Williams

Safeguarding Governor: Mrs Annie Butler

mailto:secretary@luxulyansch.org
http://www.luxulyan.eschool.co.uk/

